MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. MEETING

3rd May 2007

MEETING OPENED:  7:32 pm by President Mark

PRESENT:   As per attendance register 
VISITORS / GUESTS;  Sharon

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:

Accepted by Bill Hannagan, seconded by John Moss as true & correct record. Carried.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES:

Alvis Club Visit

Cars were on view at PASS Oval, Stirling road from 8.30 am. Mozzie & Mark were there all day assisted by other members who came in during the day. As a “Thank You”, the Alvis Club presented a plaque and a cheque for $200 to the PAVRC Inc for their efforts in providing security for the club when they went on their trip to Quorn on the Ghan.

Mark and Mozzie said they enjoyed the day. There were no problems encountered with the public. There were about 200 people who called in to have a look at the cars, with many seeing the cars from the highway and deciding to drop in to have a look at the vehicles - some phoned friends to come in and look at them.

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

Nil

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

Magazines:
Motor Mouth




Buzzer Box




Crank Talk




SA Motor (RAA) – 2 free copies

Letter received from Vauxhall Owner’s Club of Australia advising they will be in Port Augusta on the evening of the 8th July for the start of the Port Augusta to Darwin Rally 2007. They suggested that perhaps the clubs could get together.

FHMCC Inc sent advice re Special General Meeting re proposed changes to Federation Constitution – Sat 16th July at 7.30 pm at Clubrooms. Attached were the proposed changes. (Copy on Notice Board.)

FHMCC Inc re advice on overdue fees - $35.00 to be paid by 31/05/07.

Membership fees received form members.


Shannons Sydney Autumn Classic Auction Monday 7th May

Moved by Neil Spriggs, seconded by Vicki Hewett that the Correspondence be accepted. Carried.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE:

Re letter from Vauxhall Club – Mark to contact to ask for definite numbers – BBQ or light supper suggested.

TREASURERS REPORT:

Income:    $  244.15 – memberships

Expenses:  $ 532.20  - includes Aircon $400.

Balances:

S3 Account $ 3266.17

Rally account   $  806.26

Investment Account $ 2115.00

Accounts for payment:  $35.00 FHMCC Inc fees – Moved Neil and seconded Roger Schultz that this account be paid. Carried.

Moved by Vicki and seconded by Pat Press that the treasurers report be accepted. Carried.

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT:

Mozzie (as Franz is away) 

Train re-enactment – 6 cars on the train. At the station the driver told Mozzie that the engine would not be able to pull the load through the ranges. The train had to stop 3 times to build up enough steam to pull us through to Woolshed Flat.  Another engine and carriages was at Woolshed Flat and we were hitched to that and pulled in to Quorn about 2 hours late, at 2pm. Most members had lunch at the transcontinental with other Hotels having sent their chefs home. We left Quorn at about 4pm arriving in Port Augusta at about 6.15 pm. Cars were not taken off the flattops until about 7.00pm – it was fun driving home with dim lights.

The Alvis Cub had a good time on their rally despite the weather with some brave souls leaving their hoods down. Mozzie was able to assist one member who had mechanical problems with his vehicle. Mark stored a 4WD and Trailer on his property while the group were touring.

Jeff Loller has some photos of the train re-enactment and said he would email them to Mark.  Mark will then put the photos on the club website. 

May Run – Saturday 12th May

Mambray Creek National Park – BBQ or Picnic lunch. 2 No. - Free use Gas BBQ’s available.  Meet at Clubrooms at 9.30 am and depart 10 a.m. Meet Quorn or Wilmington members there. There is an entry fee to the Park – not sure what this is.

Glen & Neville will contact other Wilmington members.

HISTORIC REGISTRARS REPORT:

There are now 2 L/H drive Jeeps on the Historic Registration. One had to undergo a complete mechanical inspection which was done just in time for the Anzac Day parade. This was because it was an interstate vehicle.

CATERING COMMITTEE:

Nil

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Committee Meeting – Mark would like to hold a committee meeting soon – 1oth, 17th, 24th or 31st May at 7.30 pm at the clubrooms. It was decided the meeting would be held on 10th – convenient for all.

Jeff Loller advised he went to Tasmania in early March for the Monaro Rally.  He did 6000kms all up visiting many places of interest – left Melbourne & returned by ferry overnight.  

· Tour of Pt Arthur – 3hours but too much to take in over short period.

· 2 nights Queenstown & Strahan – boat trip

· 2 days Hobart – tour of Cadbury Factory

· Launceston Motor Museum – Chev Month

· Returned via Sale, Wodonga, Puckapunyal, Canberra and home.

RAFFLE DRAWN BY:    Iris Herde and won by Vikki Hewett.

MEETING CLOSED:   8.00 p.m.

